
From The Principal’s Desk 

Last week was SASS appreciation week and we celebrated 
our dedicated SASS team. At BSPS, our team is made up of 
our school administrative manager, school administration 
officers, school learning support officers and general  
assistants. Our SASS team is often the first point of contact 
for parents and the broader community. This year has 
been particularly challenging but our SASS team’s  
resilience, flexibility and positive mindset has seen them 
adapt seamlessly to change and restrictions. On behalf of 
all teaching staff, students and families, thank you again for 
your dedication to supporting students and staff and our 
community. You are the backbone of our school and we 
cannot do what we do without you.  
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Updated Advice for Families  
The NSW Department of Education recently updated its 
guidelines for school operations, in line with the  
Australian Health Protection Principal Committee 
(AHPPC) and NSW Health advice. These guidelines can be 
accessed from the NSW Department of Education  
website:  
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families  
Although many health and safety measures that we have 
been following remain in place, there are several  
important points that I would like to bring to everyone’s 
attention:  
- Please continue to keep your child at home if they are  
unwell. If a child develops flu-like symptoms (sore throat, 
running nose, cough, fever) at school we will call you and 
you will be required to pick up your child immediately. 
You will be asked to take your child to a GP and to have 
your child tested for COVID-19. Your child will be  
required to isolate until the results are available.  
- All students who have had flu-like symptoms (sore 
throat, running nose, cough, fever) and have either been 
sent home from school or who have been at home unwell 
will need to provide a copy of the doctor’s certificate  
giving clearance to be back at school and negative COVID 
result before they are allowed to return to school and be 
symptom free. 
Normally the result is sent as a text message. A screen 
shot of that message can then be sent to the school  
belmoresth-p.school@det.nsw.edu before returning. 

Happy Father’s Day to all our dads, uncles, grandfathers, 
brothers and males in our students, lives. Thank you for 
being there for them and supporting them as they grow. 
Best wishes for your special day on Sunday. 

Term 4 Staff Development Days 

The last two days of each year are called Staff  

Development Days (SDDs). These are pupil free days. This 

year the SDDs are scheduled for Thursday 17th December 

and Friday 18th December. While these days are crucial for 

staff development, they are not at an optimal time of year 

to put learning into practice. Belmore South Public School 

staff participate in additional  three hour sessions of  

professional learning during Term 2, 3 and 4. There will be 

no teaching staff at school on Thursday 17th December 

and Friday 18th December. Last day for students will be 

Wednesday 16th December. 
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September 2020 

Fri 25th  Last Day of Term 3 

 
 

TERM 4 STARTS 

Monday 12th October  

 

Afternoon Pick Up 
Please maintain appropriate social  
distancing while you wait to pick up your 
children. In a wonderful school community 
such as ours, where we value the  
connections with each other, we understand 
this is difficult, but based on the current 
health advice, we seek your support in  

following these guidelines. We look forward to the time 
when parents are able to be back on school grounds, but in 
the meantime, please stay in contact with what is  
happening at school through our newsletter, Twitter,  
Facebook and website. 
If you need to speak with your child’s teacher please 
phone through to the front office to leave a message. 
Please do not expect to speak to them when you pick up 
your child in the afternoon. This is to keep everyone safe. 

Year 3 Check-in Assessment  
 

Year 3 students will participate in a new reading and  
numeracy check-in assessment in the coming weeks. The 
Check-in assessment is a NSW Department of Education 
online reading and numeracy assessment available to  
support schools to assess and monitor student learning  
following the period of learning from home. The Check-in 
assessment will identify how students are performing in  
literacy and numeracy and help teachers tailor their  
teaching more specifically to student needs.  
The assessment will be scheduled for our Year 3 students 

from 21 September to 23 October 2020. 

Swimming Scheme 
2020  

 

Recent changes to the advice  
regarding the delivery of sport 
and physical activity within the  

Department of Education sector has resulted in the School  
Swimming and Water Safety program being cancelled for 
2020. Sadly, our booking in Term 4 will not go ahead.  
We know that it is sad news for the students but we hope 

that they can understand that their safety is our priority. 

No children on site before 8.30am  
 

Unless your child attends Before School Care NO children 
should be on site before 8.30am. In line with  
Department of Education Policy, supervision of students 
commences 30 minutes before school commences at 
9.00am. If you need supervision prior to 8.30am, please 
contact – TASK our Before and After School Care on  
1300 827 500 or enrol@task-kids.com.au to organise 
before school care. More information can be found on 
their website www.task-kids.com.au 

School Website  
 

A reminder to all our parents and community that our 

school website is a fantastic resource for up-to-date  

information about events and policies. The Department of 

Education regularly update the NEWS section with  

information to all Department of Education schools. 

Visit: https://belmoresth-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

Changes to the Opportunity Class 
placement process for 2020  

Year 4 students  
 
To comply with the latest advice from NSW Health to 
minimise the risk of COVID-19 transmissions, the annual 
Opportunity Class Placement Test will now take place at 
a student’s own school rather than in examination  
centres which bring students from across settings and 
sectors together.  
To allow this change to be made, the test date is now  
18 November 2020.  
The department acknowledges the challenges faced by 
students during the pandemic response. The safety of 
our students and staff is of paramount importance.  
Only students whose parents have received a  
confirmation email from the High Performing Students 
Team are eligible to sit the test on the new date of 18 
November. The application portal will not be re-opened 
for new applications.  
Placement in an opportunity class will be based solely on 
the results of the test to ensure the fair and consistent 
assessment of students across all schools and regions of 
NSW.  
Further details on how this process will be managed will 

be announced as soon as they are confirmed and we will 

be communicating directly with all schools who are  

impacted. 

mailto:enrol@task-kids.com.au


SOCIAL MEDIA  

Please have regular conversations with your child about 

online safety, set rules about internet use and directly 

supervise the child at all times. The following link is a 

great tool  

   https://esafety.gov.au/  

It is a federal government resource aimed to support  

parents, carers, educators and young people in  

managing the many issues associated with online  

activity. Through the ‘Parents and Carers’ tab, multiple 

topics are covered, such as cyberbullying, gaming and 

unwanted contact. It supports skill development for  

parents in areas such as online safety basics, privacy  

controls and having tricky conversations.  

It is always important to monitor your child's online and 

gaming activity, review the classification and ensure that 

the content is age appropriate. 

For example Fortnite has an Australian Classification 

Board Rating of M recommended for players 15 years 

and up. Facebook  and social media accounts such as 

Twitter, Instagram, Tik Tok and Snapchat require users 

to be at least 13 years old. This means that Primary  

Students should not be accessing these sites at all. 
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Health Care   

This is just a reminder that at Belmore South Public School 
we have many students who have health conditions which 
include asthma, allergies and anaphylaxis.  
Due to the number of students with anaphylaxis, it is  

important to remind your child not to share food at school. 

Your support in keeping our students safe is greatly  

appreciated. 

SUN SMART Please make sure children come to 

school with their school hat and wearing sunscreen.  

Our School’s Sun Safe policy means:           

  “NO HAT - NO PLAY”    

Lost Property  

As the weather is changeable lately, children often take  
jumpers  and jackets off during the day.  
Please ensure that your child’s name is written clearly on all 
school uniform items including school hats.  
If your child loses an article of clothing, please call or email 
the school office who can check with the class teacher as all 
labelled items are returned to the relevant classroom.  
Sadly we can not return or identify unmarked clothing so 
please make sure you label all clothes, lunch boxes,  
pencil cases and bags. 
Any items not labelled are placed in the Lost Property  tubs, 

please ask your child to check these tubs often for their lost 

items. 

KEEP HYDRATED 
Please ensure your child has a  
water  bottle, which can be  
refilled throughout the day. 

Lateness to school 
We  still have a large number of students who are  
continually arriving late for school. It is essential to  
establish a regular routine each morning and arriving at 
school on time is an important part of your child’s morning 
routine. It is important to be at school on time because:  
· It sets up good habits for the future.  
· It provides social benefits – good play time and discussion 
time among friends.  
· The school day usually begins with the teacher giving out 
important information e.g. any changes to routines,  
collection of notes and upcoming events etc.  

From our incredible new bottle fill 

stations that are now placed 

around he school. 

THANK YOU to our amazing P&C  

who funded these with a  

Community Partnerships Grant. 

https://www.classification.gov.au/classification-ratings/what-do-ratings-mean


VISITORS TO SCHOOL DURING COVID-19 

Due to COVID-19, anyone visiting the school is asked to 
phone the school on 9759-4388 from the front gate.  

No access to the school premises is permitted during the  
pandemic. A staff member will meet you at the front gate 
and assist you with your enquiry. 

If you are collecting your child early, please call the office 
from the gate and we will escort your child to you. 

 

Emergency Contact Details 
 
An Emergency Contact Form for your child has come 
home with your child. 
We ask that all parents check, amend any details that 

have changed, sign the form and return to the school 

asap. Your assistance in this matter is much appreciated. 

It is important that the school has up to date contact  

details in the event that your child becomes ill at school. 

Children often become distressed when we are unable to 

contact their parents/carers and it is imperative we have  

current details on our system. (Grey form) 

 

 

 

School Planning 2021  

 

To assist us in planning for 2021, could you please notify 
the front office on 9759-4388 if your child will not be  
returning to Belmore South Public School next year.   This 
does not include Year 6 students going to high school.  

 

STAY UP TO DATE WITH ALL THE BSPS NEWS 

Daily:  www.facebook.comBelmoreSouthPublicSchool/ 

Monthly:  Newsletter - Delivered to your inbox  

Class:  SeeSaw  - class teachers will provide this login  

Website:   www.belmoresth-p.school.nsw.gov.au 
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AT BELMORE SOUTH WE ARE : 

SAFE 

RESPECTFUL 

ACTIVE LEARNERS 



Enrol Now for Kindergarten 2021 
Enrolments for Kindergarten 2021 are now being accepted. Children born between 1st August 2015 and 31st July 2016 are 
eligible to enrol.  
 

Steps  
- Parents/carers who would like to enrol a child for Kindergarten next year, please follow the new ONLINE ENROLMENT  
SYSTEM from Monday 14 September or download the Application to Enrol from our website  
https://education.nsw.gov.au/publicschools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documentsenrolmentapplication  
- Email the completed form to belmoresth-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
- Wait to be contacted by the school for supporting documentation.  
 
Once staff have processed the application form, you will be contacted to make an appointment to come to the school to 
provide original supporting documentation and have a readiness conversation:  
- Child’s birth certificate for proof of age  
- Passports and visas to verify Residency Status  
- 100 point Proof of residence (e.g. Driver’s license, council rate notice, gas, rental agreement, electricity account).  
- Immunisation Certificate  
- Health Plans if required (allergy, asthma,  
anaphylaxis, etc.)  
 
 

Please Note  
All communications with the school are currently by phone or email. Once you enrol, you will be placed on a mailing list to 
receive any relevant notifications for Kindergarten 2021. 
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We are excited to announce we will be rolling out the new Online Enrolment System from Monday, 

14 September 2020. 

  

The Online Enrolment System is designed to provide flexibility for our parents to submit an  

enrolment application online and at the time that best suits you. The application can be accessed 

on all browsers and mobile devices including iOS and Android. 

  

The online application process is currently restricted to: 

 Enrolments into local schools only 

 Children who are Australian citizens, New Zealand citizens or permanent residents 

 Children who live in NSW. 
 
We offer our support and encourage you to complete your application to enrol online. If, however, 
you do not feel comfortable completing an application online, a paper copy will be available for  
collection from the front office or can be downloaded from the Department’s going to a public 
school site. 

Further information about online enrolment can be found on our website here. 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/enrolment-application
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/enrolment
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/enrolment
https://education.nsw.gov.au/parents-and-carers/online-enrolment-for-nsw-public-schools


The Tell Them From Me student survey (Term 3, 2020) 

I am delighted that this term, our school, like many other public schools in the state, will participate in a Department of 

Education initiative: the Tell Them From Me student feedback survey. The survey measures factors that are known to 

affect academic achievement and other student outcomes. The focus of the NSW-wide survey is on student wellbeing, 

engagement and effective teaching practices.  

You may remember that our students in Years 4-6 also participated in a Tell Them From Me student survey in Term 2 

this year. Asking students to complete the survey twice in one year allows us to identify trends in student responses as 

well as track engagement and motivation across the school year.  

The survey is a great opportunity for our students to provide us with valuable and quick feedback on what they think 

about school life, how engaged they are with school and the different ways that teachers interact with them. More than 

6,300 schools in Australia and around the world have used Tell Them From Me to survey 5.4 million students. Capturing 

the voices of our students will help improve how we do things at our school.  

More information about the survey is available at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 

I want to assure you that the survey is confidential. The survey is conducted online and will typically take less than 30 

minutes to complete. It will be administered during school hours between 10 August and 23 October. Participating in 

the survey is entirely voluntary.  

A consent form and FAQs for parents/carers about the survey has being sent home with students in Years 4-6. If you do 

not want your child or children to participate, please return the form to school by Friday the 4th of September. 

Copies of the form and FAQs are available from: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents. The consent 

form and FAQs are available in 23 languages. 

A parent survey is also being distributed via Seesaw this week. Should you not have access to Seesaw you may access 

the survey here: http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/nhx9s. 

The survey is anonymous and totally voluntary and will give us valuable information about how we can make practical  

improvements in our school. 
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The After School Klub – TASK 

TASK is Belmore South’s provider of before and after school care at school.    

We operate in the school hall  from 6:30am-8:30am & 3pm-6pm, every day of school term  

BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CARE SESSIONS 

TASK is open mornings  from 6:30am until 8:30am: breakfast is provided 

TASK is open afternoons from 3pm-6pm: afternoon tea, activities & homework included 

All children at school OUTSIDE regular school hours must be in the care of an adult to ensure their safety.   

Families can enrol anytime  - https://belmoresouth-task.hubworks.com.au 

Costs vary, depending on your family’s level of subsidy 

Most families will pay between $2.90-$7.90 per morning & $4.42-$12.06 per afternoon once 

subsidy is applied. 

HOLIDAY CARE OPTIONS 

TASK operates at Marrickville West, Wilkins Public, Yeo Park Public, Taverners Hill Public during school  

holidays.   

ALL children from Belmore South  (actually any primary school) are welcome to attend TASK Holiday Program 

at any TASK service.  All children attending must be enrolled: https://www.task-kids.com.au/holiday-care  

OUR STORY 

TASK was started in 2013 by Madi Morrison and Suzanne Tucker – two mums with 3 children each.  We were   

experiencing the chronic shortage of after school care at our own school in Sydney’s Inner West. We began as a small 

homework club – with 5 children (3 of them ours!) with one educator in a classroom.  Our aim was to create a place that 

combined care, play and homework after school.  In 2015, we became approved providers of out of school care. We 

have grown over six years and now operate in Newcastle, the Central Coast, Tweed Heads and Sydney in 15 schools 

across the public and independent/catholic school systems.  TASK is an ethically private service – we channel monies 

back into our programs, people and resources.  Madi and Suzanne are joint and equal owners of TASK. We employ 120 

people – all of them from the local communities in and around the schools at which we provide service.  Anyone  

wanting to work with us, please send us a resume. We love spending time with kids and love seeing them try new 

things, make new friends and develop new skills.  We are passionate about improving, every day.  

 

Madi, Suzanne and the TASK Team  

https://belmoresouth-task.hubworks.com.au
https://www.task-kids.com.au/holiday-care















